S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 29th July 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

 1.  Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Wells, Mr S Scales, Mr A Evans, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Mr J Smallwood
Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 1st July 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

19/01182//F
Heather Lea, 2 Beech Avenue, South Wootton

Extensions and Alterations
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/01246/F
4 Blackthorn Road, South Wootton  
Single storey rear extension  

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/01285/F

Land between 102 and 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Variation of condition 2,4,6 and 7 of Planning permission 17/02058/F to revise drawings no longer showing trees or hedging adjacent to the site frontage with Nursery Lane.

Decision: Object to the Application

Although the Parish Council understand there will be a footpath and street lighting on the eastern side of Nursery Lane, and these are imperative to the safety of residents and must be retained. The Parish Council would like to object to the Planning Application on the following grounds:

· Within the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policy E1- Landscape and character, it states that Woodland, tree belts and hedgerows should be protected during developments, and retained as part of local distinctiveness. Where appropriate such features should be enhanced as part of adjacent developments not removed. 

· South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policy E4 – Strategic landscape framework, the visual impact of growth areas, when viewed from approaching main roads and the countryside, should be minimized by the use of appropriate landscaping and permanent management arrangements with the relevant local authorities.

For the reasons given above the Parish Council would like to see the hedging reinstated.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
19/00728/F
36 The Birches, South Wootton
Proposed side 2 storey extension and installation of 1.8m Green Mesh Fence
19/00790/F
The Pillary, 8 Walton Close, South Wootton

Two storey and single storey extensions to Dwelling
19/00727/F

1 Rill Close, South Wootton

Loft conversion including raising the roof height and installation of dormer windows. Extension to the rear and side of the property and new double garage

The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Application:
19/00789/F
The Limes, 8 Church Lane, South Wootton

New Dwelling

Withdrawal of Application:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the following Planning Application has been withdrawn.

19/00653/F

9 Tintern Grove, South Wootton

Change of public open space into domestic garden space. Erection of a small fence and conifer trees.

6.  To discuss Highways Issues:   
Norfolk County Council: Installation of Safety Cameras on the A149 in West Norfolk:

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that correspondence had been received from Norfolk County Council to confirm that work will commence next week to install average speed cameras on the A149.

The cameras will be put in place on the route between Knights Hill and Snettisham roundabouts.

To minimise disruption, all work will be taking place overnight between 8pm and 6am.
Reduction in Speed Limit of Castle Rising Road:  Mr Smallwood enquired if any progress had been made in the reduction of Speed Limit of Castle Rising Road (from the Bus Stop at the bottom of Priory Lane through to Castle Rising village – 60mph to 50mph).

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that no updates regarding the situation had been received from Castle Rising Parish Council, however, she said she would chase the matter up.

Willow Tree at Lower Farm Nursing Home:  Mr Reynolds reported that once again the Willow Tree at the front of Lower Farm Nursing Home is overhanging the footpath and needs to be trimmed back.
Mrs Cornwell stated that she would report the problem.
Drain at Langley Road roundabout:  Mr Reynolds reported that following the recent heavy rainfall it had become apparent that the drain situated at the Langley Road Roundabout is blocked as some flooding of the road had occurred.
Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact NCC Highways to highlight the issue and request that the gully is cleaned out.
(Clerk’s Note: This gully has now been cleaned out).
Grass Verge at Knights Hill:  Mr Reynolds reported that once again the grass verge footpath at Knights Hill has become overgrown making is difficult for pedestrians to use.

Members commented that this footpath sits within Castle Rising Parish.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact NCC Highways to report the problem.

(Clerk’s Note: This verge is scheduled to be cut within the next few weeks).
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 12th August 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
12th August 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
